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Fwd: 2014 Annual Report

Jill Boyonas <luzjill@yahoo.com> Wed, Feb 25, 2015 at 8:16 PM

To: "bccallis@gmail.com” <bccallis@gmail.com>

Dear CMC Partners,

These are the highlights of what we did in the Philippines

and Asia in 2014.

CMC PHILIPPINES

A. Crusade Evangelism

No. of Teams 15
People ministered 114,111
Salvation 102,638
Bible Studies 1035
Potential church 72

B. Church Planting Movement

Churches planted. 296
Church Planting training conducted. 69 (2702)
New network added. 5

C. Church Planting Assistance

Roofing Subsidy. 73
Bibles distributed. 15834
Book of hope distributed. 135060
Motorcycles given 11
Horses given 10
Typhoon Ruby assistance 47 Pastors
($3590)

Notes:

1. We have broken the 100,000 barrier in terms of people
ministered and saved in our crusade. The highest record
was in 2009 when we ministered to 90,284 people in one
year. The number of people healed in the healing lines

were also unusually high last year.

2. With 368 churches planted last year (296 by the
networks and 72 from the crusade) we have planted



about one church a day. This brings the number of
churches that we have planted since 2006 (when we
formally started CMC) to 2712.

3. Church planting training was one of our major focus
last year with close to 3000 church leaders and Pastors
being trained. We hope to see the training result
translated to multiplication of churches in the coming
years as we continue to follow through and mentor those
that have been trained. Training will continue to be our
main focus this year.

4. Motorcycles and horses were given last year to help
our CMC leaders who are ministering in the mountains
and tribal areas. These are needs that were identified and
addressed by one of our Filipino CMC Board Member.

5. Another typhoon, typhoon Ruby, hit the Philippines
last year. Its path was in the same general direction
where typhoon Yolanda hit last 2013. Although it was not
as strong as Typhoon Yolanda, Ruby also did a lot of
damage. We responded by giving out cash assistance to
CMC Pastors that were affected.

CMC ASIA

Two evangelistic crusades were done last year, one each
in Myanmar and Cambodia. We continue to see doors
opening and restrictions to the gospel being relaxed in
Asia. We also saw the effectiveness of platform projects
like water wells, toilets, school supplies, to the
furtherance of the gospel.

We will pay more attention to Asia this year. As of this
writing, | am now on a 9 nation tour in Asia with Fritz
Cobrado, our CMC Asia Promotion and development
director.

God bless you all and let me close with these verses:
Philippians 1:3-5 | thank my God in all my remembrance
of you, always in every prayer of mine for you all making
my prayer with joy, because of your partnership in the
gospel from the first day until now.

Jill

Sent from my iPad



